What do we say to those who accuse conservative Christians with being obsessed with the subject of homosexuality when there are far more important issues facing us in today’s world?


We say that we are not the ones who are obsessed.  We would much rather be able to devote our energies to spreading the good news about Jesus and reflecting the values of his kingdom.   If we do appear to spend a lot of time and energy on the subject of human sexuality it is only in response to very strong and insistent lobbying on the part of LGBT activists both inside and outside the church.  They are the ones who might better be charged with obsessive advocacy.
As conservative Christians we are merely holding to views on sexual ethics which have been understood by believers for two thousand years.  We derive our views from the clear teaching of scripture in both Old and New Testaments.   We submit to the authority of scripture and do not think it right to disregard what it teaches in order to make ourselves seem more acceptable to the prevailing moral values of western secular society. 
We are well aware that our views are not popular.   We are not wanting to impose them on those who choose to go their own way and create their own morality.   We do however reserve the right to unashamedly align with the creation principles in respect of human sexuality that we find in the Bible.   Within the church we seek to be on friendly terms with those who see things differently to us but we nevertheless believe that to condone what God condemns is an act of apostacy.   For us the central issue therefore is not sexual ethics per se but rather respect for the authority of scripture.
